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BULLETIN 
MEETING 2583 – MONDAY 17 SEPTEMBER 2018 

 

Report from meeting held on Monday 10 September 2018 at the Grenville Community Connections 

Hub 

 

President Elizabeth in her opening of the meeting welcomed members – Anthony James, David Adamson, 

Eryn Halls, Alan Murphy, Gay Smallwood-Smith, Delwyn Watts and Shirley Halls and guests Rob Eley from 

the Rotary Club of Gawler Light, and from Craigmore High School: the Principal Rosie Heinicke, teachers 

Sally Cowgill, Natasha Pouw-Bray, Georgina Davis and students Lacie Smith, Jacob Molyneaux, Marlie 

Wood and Cale Price. 

  

Apologies: Jim Buckoke, Sharka Byrne, Birgitta Gbeintor and Viv Valladares 

 

IPP Alan gave the toast to the Queen, the people of Australia, and the invocation. 

 

Chairperson Alan called for spots. 

 

 P Elizabeth reminded members that the Breakfast and Mock interviews art Playford International 

College this coming Wednesday.  The start time of the breakfast is now 8:00 a.m.  Alan, David and P 

Elizabeth will be interviewing from 9:00am to 11:00am and Delwyn and Shirley from 11:30am to 

1:30pm 

The Group 4 Intercity Dinner will be on Wednesday 3 October at the Salisbury Hotel at 6:30pm for 

7:00pm. The cost is $20.00 for the meal plus $10.00 to “Inspired by Diversity” project.  Bookings are 

online at http://group4intercityoct18.eventbrite.com.au.  There will also be an online booking fee.  If 

anyone needs assistance to book, please see P Elizabeth. 

 Gay attended the South Australian Youth Training Awards last Friday 7 September at the Adelaide 

Festival Centre. Jarrod Morton from St Patrick’s Technical College was named Apprentice of the Year. 

Gay rang the college on Monday 10 September to pass on her congratulations. 

 IPP Alan reminded members about the barbecue at Bunnings on Tuesday 11 September at Bunnings 

Munno Para West.  

Delwyn and IPP Alan went to the information session at Bunnings on Wednesday 5 September. A few 

things that were discussed were no selling of raffle tickets at the barbecue although we may be able to 

sell them in the atrium, we need heat proof gloves for cleaning the drip tray which IPP Alan has now 

bought and to use common sense (which we do). 

If anyone is needing Trailer Raffle books to sell please see Delwyn. 

  

After dinner Chairperson IPP Alan introduced our guest speaker for the evening, Rob Eley from the Rotary 

Club of Gawler Light who is the Youth Services Chairperson for District 9500. Rob came to give the club 

information about Interact. 

http://group4intercityoct18.eventbrite.com.au/


Interact started in 1936 in Melbourne, Florida as a school based program of service clubs for 12 to 18 year 

olds. The program has since been expanded to be both school and community based programs. There are now 

over twenty thousand clubs on one hundred and fifty clubs worldwide. 

The Interact clubs are chartered by Rotary International and have a sponsor Rotary club. The sponsor clubs 

provide a mentor to help run their meetings and provide support. In school based clubs at least one teacher 

is involved in running the club. The clubs pick at least one local and international project and fundraise as 

much as they wish for their projects. 

Interactors do not pay fees unless the clubs themselves decide to levy them.  

More information on Interact can be found on rotary.org. 

The raffle was drawn by Rob and won by Shirley. 

 

P Elizabeth thanked Rob Eley and our other guests for coming and reminded members that our speaker for 

next week is Mr Tony Vaughan ASM the Deputy CEO of the Royal Flying Doctor Service. 

 

The Rotary Club of Playford will be joining us for our meeting next week on 17 September. 

 

P Elizabeth closed the meeting and gave a quotation from Helen Keller, “Alone we can do so little, together 

we can do so much.” 

 

In Australia, farmers are the lifeblood of our country and they are in crisis.  Record breaking heat and 

lack of rain means farmers are struggling to feed sheep and cattle, and keep crops alive.  Families on the land 

are suffering and they need our help. Channel 9 and Rotary Australia have partnered with the National 

Farmers’ Federation, launching an appeal to big business and everyday Australians, so we can provide some 

emergency relief. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

100% of donations goes to the farmers and is tax deductible via Rotary and RAWCS.  Every dollar 

counts.  

The link for the donation page for the project is: 

https://donations.rawcs.com.au/17-2018-19 

  

 

The RAWCS website home page also has the link: 

http://rawcs.org.au/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://rotary.org/
https://donations.rawcs.com.au/17-2018-19
http://rawcs.org.au/


 

DUTIES 17 SEPTEMBER 24 SEPTEMBER 3 OCTOBER 8 OCTOBER 

 2583  2584 2585 

Chairperson David Adamson  Group 4 Committees and 

Cashier Anthony James No Meeting Intercity Meeting Board night 

Visitors Gay Smallwood-

Smith 

 Salisbury Hotel 7pm Start 

Regalia Anthony James  6:30pm for  

Sergeant Jim Buckoke  7:00pm start  

Speaker Tony Vaughan, 

Deputy CEO, 

Royal Flying 

Doctor Service 

   

N.B. If you are unable to attend please arrange a replacement for your duties. Thank you. 

 

 

DIARY DATES: 

2017 DATE EVENT VENUE TIME 

TUESDAY 25 SEPTEMBER Bunnings 

Barbecue 

Munno Para West 8:00am to 4:00pm 

WEDNESDAY 26 SEPTEMBER Northern Business 

Breakfast 

Parafield Gardens 

Community Club 

7:00am to 8:30am 

WEDNESDAY 3 OCTOBER Group 4 Intercity 

Meeting 

Salisbury Hotel 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

SUNDAY 4 NOVEMBER Group 4 Social 

Event 

TBA TBA 

 

Who is celebrating in September?    
 

BIRTHDAYS:  -         Marianne Forrest 13th Theo Nitz 14th Lorraine Murray 30th  
             

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY:   Alan and Jill Murphy 14th  
 

INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES: None  
 

 

CONTACT DETAILS:- RC of Elizabeth 

PO Box 233 Elizabeth SA 5112 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/ 

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl 

Meet at the Grenville Community Hub, Playford Boulevard, Elizabeth 

2nd and 4th Monday of the Month 6:15 p.m. for 6:45 p.m. start 

If not attending please send apology to Eryn Halls – Club Secretary 

Mobile – 0408 848 961 or Email – agaparthera@gmail.com 

to assist with catering for meal numbers 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/
http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl

